RICHARD NIXON

March 30, 1963

180 Julyon

Dear Bob:

This is just a note to thank you for your letter of March 22 and for your generous comments with regard to some of my recent statements.

I want you to know, too, how much I appreciated your invitation to visit your district sometime this year. I have always received a warm welcome in Kansas and wish it were going to be possible for me to accept your invitation.

However, as you may have noted, I am planning to spend two months in Europe with Mrs. Nixon and our two daughters this summer. As a result, the demands of my legal practice will be much heavier in the periods immediately prior to and following our trip. Therefore, I am unable to schedule any additional commitments at this time.

With kindest personal regards,

Sincerely,

The Honorable Bob Dole House of Representatives Washington 25, D. C.